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Introduction

In our annual newsletter we report back on key issues and on going activities for Friends of Richmond Green. The committee would welcome hearing from anyone living in the area who might be interested in joining the Executive Committee. Contact can be made through details given with the attached Notice of the AGM or by emailing mail@FoRG.org.uk. 

Events

Although the remit of FoRG does not extend to Old Deer Park, we remain concerned about the increasing number of commercial and charity events that are scheduled there. The Council generally keeps us informed about proposed events and we endeavour to ensure that appropriate arrangements are in place as far as the PA systems; sound amplification; sanitation arrangements and parking are concerned. 

The London to Brighton event, organised by Action Challenge, which takes place annually in Old Deer Park (this year the date is 23rd May 2015) is one of the worst offenders with unacceptable sound levels tested from 6 am. We have been promised that a sound consultant will be on site this year to ensure that sound levels are kept at an acceptable level and that there is no audible sound at the perimeter of Old Deer Park . If Action Challenge fails to comply with these conditions then the event will not happen in 2016.

The Richmond Running Festival in September caused mayhem around the Green.  There had been no advance notice and no consideration of the interests of residents or the general public driving round the Green. We have spoken to the organisers who have agreed in principle that the 2015 event will not include the Green and runners will use Kew Gardens, Old Deer Park and the towpath.
We were very disappointed about the charity cricket match in July 2014. The increasing number of fun fair and commercial stalls added no value whatsoever to the event; there were far too many cars and lorries parked on the Green throughout the event and noise levels were excessive, primarily from the fun fair rides and  stalls. A genuine charity cricket match is acceptable but not the quasi commercial fun fair which has no place on The Green.

As some of you will have seen, there are an increasing number of commercial fitness classes using the Green. Both FoRG and the Richmond Society are of the view that The Green is not suitable for this type of activity and we continue to press the Council to encourage the use of Old Deer Park for such activities.

 

It is a requirement of Rugby World Cup 2015 that each host city provides at least one Fanzone which can accommodate up to 10,000 supporters and allow them to see the matches at no cost on large screens. Richmond Council is currently planning to have one official Fanzone site in Old Deer Park. The Fanzone would be in place from approximately September 16 2015 until the final at Twickenham Stadium on October 31 2015 and will be
Be a mixture of marquee and open spaces. It is likely to be used for a total of 18 rugby games. It might also be open on non-match days for other events.

ODP

FoRG is a member of the Old Deer Park Working Group (ODPG) along with four other societies, including the Richmond and Kew Societies. In July 2012 the Group published a report: ‘The Old Deer Park - A Framework for Future Conservation and Enhancement’ which sought to highlight outstanding projects within the Kim Wilkie Landscape Strategy 1999. The Crown Estate leases for Old Deer Park expire in 2016 including the area bounded by the river, the A316 and the golf course leased by the Council and the areas leased by Richmond Athletic Association (RAA) and Richmond Cricket Club. 

There are opportunities for remedying the deterioration of some of the assets and improving access to the park. The Group supports the use of the Park for outdoor sports and the activities of the Pools on the Park. But there are risks and the Group seeks to avoid development not in keeping with the conservation and preservation contained in the Kim Wilkie Strategy.

The Council’s LDF adoption process leaves largely unresolved the concerns the Group has with site allocation. This topic was raised in the previous newsletter but unfortunately ongoing representations to the Council have not yet yielded the outcomes sought. The Group seeks MOL designation of the Pools on the Parks area and revised designation of the Richmond Athletic Association grounds. It also seeks 
removal of the town centre designation of the Old Deer Park car park. As previously reported the Council in February 2104 approved Heads of Terms for its lease renewal with the Crown Estate.

During the year the Group has had several meetings with the Council with the aim of an overall plan being prepared for the ODP and the identification and progress on a number of specific projects mostly identified in the Kim Wilkie Strategy or arising from subsequent deterioration of the park and its facilities. A list of projects is being drawn up with a view to making progress in 2015. The Group is keen that the plan is separate from the village plans being drawn up for Richmond town.

Ongoing meetings are being held between the Group and the Council, the Crown Estate and the RAA. 

Heathrow

The Airports Commission’s consultation on proposals for an additional runway at Heathrow or Gatwick closed on 3rd February. FoRG is a member of the Richmond Heathrow Campaign, which submitted a report that focussed on balancing the wider economic benefits of Heathrow expansion with the environmental costs (www.richmondheathrowcampaign.org). 

RHC’s overall conclusion is that Heathrow expansion does not add value to the wider UK economy. This is demonstrated by reports produced by the All Party Parliamentary Group 
on Heathrow and the wider economy 
(heathrowappg.com). A third runway has no overall positive impact on the total number of UK passengers, on business passengers or tourists or the number of destinations from the UK or their frequency and hence connectivity. 

At the same time the environmental costs are substantial; disturbance from noise could expose as many as 
1.5 million people if measured to 
World Health Organisation standards - at least four times any other European airport. RHC also concluded that there is inadequate surface access and that the expansion probably could not be financed without substantial state aid. Also, international transfers use 30% of Heathrow’s capacity with little benefit to the UK. Reducing international transfers could free up over 100 departure slots a day at Heathrow for new markets in China and elsewhere.

The evidence continues to support RHC’s proposals to the Commission that no new runways are needed in the foreseeable future and that better use should be made of London’s five airports and those in the regions without concentration at a single airport such as Heathrow.  The Commission will be making its recommendations to Government shortly after the general election.

In addition to the issue of a third runway, London’s airspace is being substantially re-designed over the next 5 years with many losers and winners. Broadly, the intention is to create additional flight paths and to rotate their use, thus dispersing aircraft noise and increasing respite, although the benefits are far from certain. The flights from a third runway would add to the difficulties of reshaping London’s noise environment. Most people are unaware of these developments and the blight from uncertainty that will spread across London. RHC is seeking early discussions between 
Heathrow and the community on the subject.

Licensing

During the year there have not been any licence applications in the area directly covered by FoRG. But there have been ten or more in the town which indirectly affect the area.  In most cases licences are granted with conditions and are not a problem but off-licences that supply alcohol for consumption outdoors and licenses 
with extended hours can result in disturbance and rowdiness. Alcohol related low level anti-social behaviour is still too high.

For five years the community has resisted pressure to introduce a bar at Hotham House on the Riverside so it was with relief that Jackson & Rye established a restaurant without a sizable bar. Meanwhile Revolution on the Riverside has adopted more of a restaurant style following a licence review in 2013. It still retains a bar type licence and on two occasions last year sought to remove protective conditions but then withdrew following opposition. A number of sandwich type retail outlets have succeeded in being granted licences and there is concern that this could be extended to several dozen more in the town which would be a problem. So far the community has successfully achieved conditions that prevent bar type activity and off-sales. There have been several applications for new tables and chairs licences or extended hours but a riverside licence was recently refused by the council. 

Busking on the riverside and in the town is on the increase and the Council is considering what controls might be necessary. Most if not all busking sites in Richmond expose residents to noise.  The police and Council decided not to introduce a dispersal zone this year which caused concern and consideration is being given to an alternative measure to deal with anti-social behaviour.

Trees

We have asked the Council to consider more liberal pruning of the trees on the Green, in particular the Plane Trees on Greenside.  When the pruning of the Plane Trees took place in November 2013, the pruning was not done consistently or in line with what had been agreed in advance. Part of the problem was that the team ran out of time and a secondary problem was that, despite advance notice, several cars remained parked on Greenside. Since then we have 
frequently asked for the tree work to be finished and nothing has happened. In February 2014 in the high winds and rain, Greenside was covered in bits of tree, some of quite a size. The road, pavements and the Green itself were badly affected.  This suggests that there a lot of dead branches and these trees need proper cutting and shaping. 

Since then a tree survey has been undertaken by the Council and this seemed to serve very little purpose. The plan does not accurately show the canopy of the trees; the trees themselves are apparently not identified with numbers on the trunks and the drawing has some overlaps. We are in discussion with the Council and a site visit will be organised in the near future.

BT Telephone Kiosks

In December 2014, a planning application was made to turn one of the Sir Giles Gilbert Scott telephone booths on the corner of the Green into a café kiosk. The Richmond Society, FoRG and various residents objected to the planning application on several grounds and the application was withdrawn. In January 2015 the telephony equipment was removed from one of the two kiosks as it had been “adopted “ by, according to BT, a charity or the local authority. Subsequent investigation by our Councillors confirmed that it was not the Council who had adopted it and nor had there been any consultation with the Council before the equipment was removed. It has also now transpired that the “adopting charity “is not a registered charity but the company which sought planning permission to turn the other box into a café kiosk. We expect the Council to require BT to replace the equipment. We have asked BT to clean the other kiosk and replace the broken glass.

Accounts

The accounts for FoRG for the year ended 31st December 2014 will be distributed at the AGM and show a surplus of £824 (2014:£164). For the second year running we made a 
donation of £250 towards Richmond Town Centre’s Christmas tree lights. 

Possible Future Activities

FoRG is considering how we might enhance the setting of the stone drinking fountain (Grade II listed) at the south-eastern corner of The Green which was last restored in 1977 by private subscription. We would like to replace the existing red brick foundations with a simple and elegant stone surround. Suggestions are welcome on this and other projects which FoRG might consider.

Website

We are currently working with the South West London Environment Network (SWLEN) on a new web site for FoRG and hope to have more details by the AGM. If any of our members have photographs of the Green which we might use for the web site, we would love to hear from you. We are also with the help of SWLEN, looking into ways in which we can communicate better with our members such as through Facebook or Twitter.

Our web site address is unchanged: www.forg.org.uk 

AGM

We have decided to use the impressively re-furbished Richmond Adult Community College for our AGM rather than the local pub. We are in room RBS 22 on the top floor of the Richmond Business School. There will be signs from the main RACC reception area to the Richmond Business School (at the rear of the RACC building); please take the lift to the 1st floor and walk up the stairs on the left hand side as you exit the lift. If you require it, there is also a wheelchair/disabled access lift to the top floor.

As in prior years, we plan to cover the formalities of the AGM including the adoption of the Accounts and Election of Officers in the first part of the meeting and then have a general discussion covering topics of interest and relevance to our members. 

We hope to see as many as possible of you at our AGM on 23 March and that you will stay on for a complimentary glass of wine at the end of the meeting.


Vivien Harris

Chair

We are again very grateful to Featherstone Leigh for printing this newsletter.
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discuss the issues





Monday 23 MARCH 2015
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